
 

PLEASE NOTE: Not all of the above items may necessarily be acted on and individual items may be acted on out of order.  In accordance with RSMo. Section 610.021, the Board of Aldermen may vote to go into Executive Session during this meeting to 
discuss matters of litigation, legal actions, and communications from the City Attorney, personnel matters, employee information and real estate discussions.  In order to accommodate all persons wishing to attend this meeting, the Board of Aldermen may 
vote to adjourn this meeting and continue it at the St. Ann Community Center, #1 Community Center, Dr. St. Ann, MO 63074. 
 
 
 
   
Posted: 3-24-2017 @ 5:00PM 
 

 
BOARD OF ALDERMEN COMMITTEE MEETING 

IN BOARD OF ALDERMEN CONFERENCE ROOM 
10405 ST. CHARLES ROCK ROAD 

ST. ANN, MISSOURI, 63074 
March 27, 2017 @ 6:30PM 

 
COMMITTEE MEETING AGENDA 

 
1. Call to Order  
 
2. Roll Call 
    
3. Items from the City Administrator\City Clerk 
 a. 2017 Street Work NOVACHIP Bids  
 b. Ashby Rd. Right-of-Way Negotiation Services 
 c. Swimming Pool Life Guard Stand Replacement 
 d. Beverly Hills Court Contract 
 e. Issuance of 2017 Park Bonds 
 f.  Financial Report  
 
4. Items from Mayor& Board of Aldermen 
 
5. Adjournment



 

 
 
 
   

 

Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 3a 
 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  March 27, 2017 
 
RE:  2017 Street Work NOVACHIP Bids 
 
Attached, you will find the bid tabulation for the 2017 Street Work NOVACHIP program.  NB 
West was the lowest bidder.  Streets that will be done are Orchard, Theresa, Little Flower, La 
Vista Ct., Ashby Place Ct., St. Genevieve.   
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/City Clerk



DESCRIPTION UNIT QUANTITY UNIT COST EXTENSION UNIT COST EXTENSION

Mobilization L.S. 1 8,500.00$       8,500.00$              30,610.00$    30,610.00$          

Traffic Control L.S. 1 8,000.00$       8,000.00$              5,000.00$      5,000.00$            

Cold Milling, (½" to 0" in 7 ft.) S.Y. 6,700.0 2.25$              15,075.00$            1.85$              12,395.00$          

Butt Joints Each 7.0 100.00$          700.00$                 510.00$         3,570.00$            

PCC curb & gutter, remove and replace L.F. 900.0 43.75$            39,375.00$            35.00$           31,500.00$          

Partial Depth PavementRepair S.Y. 100.0 50.00$            5,000.00$              150.00$         15,000.00$          

Manhole Adjustment, ½" riser Each 7 200.00$          1,400.00$              305.00$         2,135.00$            

Ultrathin Bonded Overlay, Type A SY 12,600 6.00$              75,600.00$            5.65$              71,190.00$          

153,650.00$      171,400.00$    

BID TABULATION
2017 Novachip Program

NB West Pace



 

 
 
 
   

 

Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 3b 
 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  March 27, 2017 
 
RE:  Ashby Rd. Right-of-Way Negotiation Services 
 
As part of the Ashby Rd mill & overlay project, we need to acquire some small easements for 
construction.  Since this is a Federal Project, we must obtain the services of qualified firm to 
negotiate ROW acquisition per all of Federal Regulation etc.  The qualified firm must be 
selected per MODOT’s RFQ process.  Two firms submitted proposals Payken Consulting and 
ORC.  Payken Consulting was selected based on familiarity with the project and likelihood of 
providing the most cost effective solution.   
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/City Clerk



 

Department of Public Services  
Memorandum 

To: 
 

Matt Conley, City Administrator 

CC: 
 

Mayor & Board of Aldermen 

From: 
 

Shawn Seymour, Director of Public Services 

Date: 
 

March 24, 2017 

RE: Ashby Road Right-of-Way Negotiations 
 
 
Staff released a request for qualifications for the negotiating of easements along Ashby Road as part 
of the Ashby Road mill and overlay project.  As part of the road project the City will need temporary 
easements on several properties owned by private individuals.  Both the FHA and MoDOT have very 
specific standards for the negotiations of easements as part of STP activities.  In February, staff 
interviewed two (2) prospective entities.  Ultimately, staff identified Payken Consulting as the best 
choice for the City’s needs.  
 
Staff requests approval for the City to enter into an agreement with Payken Consulting for the 
negotiations of the easements as part of the Ashby Road mill and overlay project.  

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
   

 

Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 3c 
 

 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  March 27, 2017 
 
RE:  Swimming Pool Life Guard Stand Replacement 
 
 
Attached, please find a memo from Tim regarding the replacement of the lifeguard stands for 
the outdoor pool.  These are a budgeted Park Bond project.  We need to get them ordered to 
get them installed by the opening of the Pool in May. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 











 

 
 
 
   

 

Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 3d 
 

 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  March 27, 2017 
 
RE:  Beverly Hills Court Contract 
 
We have one more City that wishes to utilize CMC Courts. The City of Beverly Hills wishes to 
contract with us for a fee of $43,000 per year. We will not need to add any additional staff to 
service them. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
   

 

Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 3e 
 

 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  March 27, 2017 
 
RE:  Issuance of 2017 Park Bonds 
 
We will need to approve the issuance of the 2017 Park Bonds. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
   

 

Board of Aldermen Agenda Memorandum No. 3f 
 

 
TO: The Honorable Michael Corcoran & Board of Aldermen 
 
DATE:  March 27, 2017 
 
RE:  Financial Report 
 
February’s report is attached. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

 
Matthew K. Conley 
City Administrator/Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 






























































































